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Greetings Nobles and Ladies, 

If you are reading this before
November’s meeting, there is
still time to contribute to the
Parade to Glory.

This has been a difficult year
financially and we need all the
help we can get to move
forward. 

Not having a circus for two years has drained our Rainy
Day Fund and at the same time the bills don’t stop. 

There are two major areas to contribute to this year. 

First our Operations and/or Rainy Day Fund. 
We use the Operations Fund to pay for day-to-day temple
operations, when the Operations Fund is depleted, like it
has been multiple times this year, we dip into our Rainy
Day Fund. The last time we added any positive balance to
the Rainy Day Fund in a year where we didn’t take
anything out of it was 2018, thanks in part to a great
circus. 

More and more we are dipping into this fund because we
have no choice if we want to continue as an organization. 
Any donations to the Operations Fund will help us pay the
bills this year, while any donations to the Rainy Day Fund
will help us in the future. Both are greatly appreciated. 

We also have a solution right in front of us that can greatly
benefit those two funds. Right now we are selling tickets
for a cash raffle with a grand prize of $10,000 in cash with
taxes already paid. Only 500 tickets will be sold at $100 a
piece. If we sell all 500 tickets, we can expect to make
$30,000 from the event, which would almost equal what
we have taken out of the Rainy Day Fund this past year.
Because these tickets are so expensive and limited, they
need to be signed out with Ann. If you are having trouble
selling tickets at such a high cost, try to get two, three or
four people to go in on a purchase. At the bare minimum
we need to sell 200 tickets to break even, anything after
that is pure profit. So please consider signing a few out
and helping with this year’s largest fundraiser. If every
Noble sold just two tickets, we would be beyond sold out
and things will look much better financially for our
incoming Potentate. 

We also have a great new Lodge room addition where
Masonic Lodges and the Rites can now meet, however,
with the adding traffic, our parking lot is starting to really
show its age. 

Ask anyone involved in municipal government or
construction and they will gladly tell you the costs for these
types of projects are only going to increase due to a
general materials and labor shortage. With winter on the
way, we don’t want to see any Nobles or Ladies take a fall
in the parking lot, which is riddled with potholes. This
project will likely take some time to raise the funds, but it’s
needed now, and things will not get more affordable.

Thank you for reading and being a part of Beja Shriners.  

Fraternally,  Ill. Sir Ben Rodgers
Beja Potentate 2021

Continued in next column
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PAST POTENTATES

Northwoods Shrine Club
President – Ross Borchardt

Sec. – Scott Kellogg

The Northwoods Shrine Club represents Nobles and
Ladies of ten different Shrine temples with members
residing in four different counties of northern Wisconsin.
When our members gather, our fez's display the names of
different temples; but, they are all red and we all proudly
wear them for the same reason.

The Northwoods Shrine Club meets the 3rd Thursday of
each month at a different restaurant location. We proudly
welcome all Shriners and Ladies, Masons, and friends of
our philanthropies to join us for our meetings. Camels milk
at 5:30 pm and dinner at 6:30 pm. Please call Bill Jacobs
for reservations, 715-891-5574. Come join us for many
laughs in the great Wisconsin Northwoods.

The Eagle River Chapter of the Order Of The Eastern Star
hosted a dinner on October 5th to honor all Masons and
their Ladies. Masonic lodges in the Northwoods were
invited to attend the event which was held at the Eagle
River Masonic Lodge. The Northwoods Shrine Club was
well represented. Carl Wussow welcomed everyone and
presented some history of the Eastern Star. Kay Smith,
Secretary of Eagle River Chapter OES, followed up with a
warm welcome to all the Masons and especially
acknowledged the Ladies. The fellowship was heart
warming, the conversation lively and the food was
amazing. A wonderful opportunity to gather with the
members of OES, and Masons and Ladies of other
Masonic Lodges.

Our meetings for the remainder of the year are scheduled
as follows:

November 11th................Erins Pub N' Grub, Eagle River
December 16th .......................Black Forest, Three Lakes
January 15th ...........................................Christmas Party

Eagle Waters, Eagle River, (formal attire)

Fraternally, 
Ross Borchardt, President 

GREEN BAY SHRINE CLUB
JIM HERMAN – PRESIdENt

The Green Bay Shrine Club meets every Friday at the
Stadium View Bar and Grill located at 1963 Holmgren Way
in Green Bay. Social time begins at 11:30am. 

Fraternally, 
Greg Habeck P.P., Sec.
greglhabeck@gmail.com  or  920-371-9050



Peninsula Shrine Club
“The Club with Class”

GARY FEHL – PRESIdENt

Greetings Nobles and Ladies,
The Peninsula Shrine Club meets on the first Monday of
the month at various restaurants in Door County. Our
meetings are open to all. The social hour starts at 5:30pm
with dinner following.

November’s meeting will be on Monday, November 1st at
Old Mexico, 901 Egg Harbor Rd, Sturgeon Bay. 

Fraternally,  
Greg Habeck, Secretary

Hark, What is that sound I hear? Dave, our jail keeper opens
the door to the jail barn and there stands our beautiful jail
with a big smile on the hood saying thank you KOPPERS.
Dave had just told the jail, GREAT job this year, carrying us
through six parades without a problem. 

Because of your efforts we will be able to go to the PARADE
TO GLORY at our next meeting with cash support for our
Chicago and Minneapolis Hospitals and our Beja Temple. 

The parade season is over and we did six parades with the
help of our ever faithful supporters who rode in the back of
the jail helping us pass out Shrine educational handouts. 

Thank you Dave Gerlach for your excellent care of our
beloved jail and the storage place in the company of your
many farm tractors.

Fraternally, Dick Andres, Chief Kop 
andresdt@att.net or 920-358-7195

AJEB tEMPLE NO. 156
dAUGHtERS OF tHE NILE

Fran Bagley, Queen
franbagley@yahoo.com 920-495-9074

Ruthann Chrstensen, PQ
Princess Recorder  715-787-3762

Sharon Livermore, PQ
Princess Banker  920-468-097

Dear Ladies of the Household, Nobles and Friends:
Since our official visit in August things have been very
quiet.  The Fashion Show that was to take place in
September had to be cancelled because the stores that
were contacted did not have enough hired help to allow
them to send a couple employees to come and help to put
on the Fashion Show.  Hopefully, we will be able to
resume the Fashion Show again in 2022.

Our upcoming event is Ajeb’s Holiday Luncheon and
Raffle on Wednesday, November 17, 2021, from 10:30
a.m. – 12:30 p.m. at the Rock Garden.  THIS EVENT IS
OPEN TO EVERYONE – FRIENDS AND FAMILY ALIKE.
Even though we will be ordering from a limited menu the
restaurant will still need to know how many people will be
attending the luncheon so that they can plan accordingly.  
Please RSVP to Linda Kohn (twawings@gmail.com) by
November 12th.   If you have something for the basket
raffle arrive at 10:00 a.m., items need not be new, but
must be in excellent condition.

Our regular session will follow at Beja at 1:00 p.m.

With Nile Love Anything Is Possible,
Fran Bagley

Keep In touch With Beja Events 
and much more with Beja weekly emails

JOIN OUR E-MAIL LISt
www.bejashriners.com
Click on the link on the home page



News from Shriners
Hospital Chicago

Shriners Hospitals for Children

We mourn the loss of our Chairman of the Board of
Governors, Dean Larson of Orak Shriners, who passed
away recently after a short illness.

As required by Shriners Hospital for Children®, all persons
entering Shriners Chicago must be fully vaccinated. All
persons who enter the building must wear a face mask.

Contractors will be replacing the flooring in the lobby,
balcony, and clinic areas beginning this month. The
carpeting/flooring in these areas are showing a lot of wear
and tear due to the amount of traffic it receives and its age.

The Pediatric Orthotic and Prosthetic Services (POPS)
continues to grow and has outgrown its current area(s).
Plans are underway to relocate and expand the clinic area
for the service.

A study is currently underway to provide 6-8 outpatient
exam rooms for use primarily by non-Shrine providers to
include pediatric cardio, pulmonary, dental, and general
pediatrics. This is part of our strategic plan and will bring
more potential patients to our facility.

The outpatient clinic at SHC-Chicago is seeing a steady
average of seventy to eighty patients daily face-to-face
and an additional 2-5 virtual visits. A push is on to
encourage more telehealth visits, but our patients enjoy
their visits to Shriners so much they want to come in
person. SHC-Chicago is continuing to utilize three
operating rooms per week with plans to open the fourth OR
at least two days per week. Our surgeons are performing
over one hundred surgeries monthly. The complexity of the
surgeries produces a higher number of surgical minutes
and that results in a higher hospital daily census. Also, the
rehab outpatient volumes are almost equal the that of the
outpatient clinic.

Several former patients of Shriners Hospitals for Children
participated in the recent Paralympics held in Tokyo,
Japan. Three former Chicago patients played together on
the wheelchair basketball team. One of those players
prepared a YouTube video about his experience.

Shriners Chicago has their own YouTube channel. If you
need a video for a presentation, or just want to know more
about the care we provide, visit Shriners Hospitals for
Children — Chicago – YouTube.

The new hospital website, ShrinersChildrens.org is live.
The website is mobile-friendly and allows users to request
an appointment online. The site is full of information to
assist parents in finding the right care for their children.

Continued in next column

Shriners Hospitals for Children is serving more kids in
more places, providing the most amazing care anywhere.
If you know of a child who could benefit from our services,
ask the family to call SHC-Chicago at (773) 385-KIDS
(5437), or call the national number, (800) 237-5055.

Submitted by,  
John Sage PP - Member, SHC-Chicago Board
Gary Fehl - Member, SHC-Chicago Board 
Cliff Johnson - Associate Member SHC-Chicago Board 

Nobles and ladies,
I hope you are enjoying this beautiful

autumn weather while celebrating fellowship with friends
and families. The  Potentates Ball was a spectacular event
for those who attended. 

We are planning a return to Circus life in 2022! Beja is
planning a Shrine Circus April 30th and May 1st of 2022.
Our plan is to get started around the first part of November
with planning committee. Reach out if you’d like to take part
in our return to this long standing fundraiser. 

Our Hillbillies are having fun, having a couple brat frys this
summer and cuzzin getting together cooking up potluck
dinners. I strongly encourage bringing all your youngins
and joining in. 

We have a Sportsman’s event coming up November 6th
and are still accepting additional volunteers as we know
many hands make light work. 

Haunters are knees and elbows deep in the “Fear” right
now. Come out by support them in volunteering or enjoying
the attraction as a spectator. 

We are looking for Nobles or Ladies to help sell our Beja
Shrine holiday cash raffle tickets.  Raffle tickets are $100
each with cash prizes including $10k grand prize. These
can be signed out the from Beja office. 

In conclusion of my long article, I ask what brings you to
events and clubs and more importantly what can we do to
pique your interest in new or additional activities? I’m open
to helping plan events exclusively for Nobles, couples
events And for family friendly events for kids of all ages. 

Fraternally yours, 
Scott Maxon, Oriental Guide

Oriental Guide

Daylight Savings Time Ends
November 7th, 2021



Dear Members and Friends,
Hope this Bugler finds you all well and safe. We will be
having a meeting on November 5th, 2021 at The Bay
Motel at 11:30 am.

This year instead of Christmas stockings, gift bags will be
distributed at Twin Cities Health Care for Children.  Below
is a list of items that are needed for the bags.  These items
can be dropped off at Beja.

Items needed for the bags:
Coloring books
Word Find books
My Little Ponies, Barbies (real ones!)
Hot Wheels, small Nerf guns
Sippy Cups (single/double handles)
Rattles
Packages of nail polish, jewelry
Card games, Uno, Phase 10, Go Fish
Other smaller type toys, for all ages, that
you think would fit in the bag.

When you give money for a memorial or honorarium to the
Auxiliary, the money is used directly for the wheelchair
fund, it is not part of hospitals budget. Patients outgrow
their wheelchairs before insurance will provide a new or
revised chair so it is great that the Auxiliary can provide
upgrades and repairs as needed.

Sincerely,  Ann Mumm, Secretary
Ann Mumm, Secretary, 920-788-5604
Judith Pauli, Chairman, 920-434-5999

Greetings Nobles and Ladies - Having more fun in 2021!

The Appleton Shrine Club meets every 2nd & 4th Friday of
the month at Mark’s Eastside starting at 11:30am (order off
the menu).

Ladies are invited either Friday but generally attend on the
4th Friday. All Shrine Nobles, Ladies and guests are invited
to attend.

Fraternally yours,  Tom Pflugardt, President
tpflugardt@hotmail.com or 920-636-6707
Greg Scanlon, Vice President
Dennis Korth, Treasurer 

OCONTO
SHRINE CLUB

The October meeting was held at Wouters Front in
Suamico. Our November meeting location is to be
determined. 

The Parade to Glory at Beja is in November, hope to see
you there. 

Fall is here we all know what comes next. BRRRR!!!!

Fraternally Yours, Ralph Papesh, President
Vernon Vander Leest, Secy/Treas.
Marcus Vander Leest, Vice President

The decals for our new bus will be here soon.  

Five of our mini bikes were sold earlier and 3 bigger mini
bikes were purchased. Big thank you to Craig Laes, Jim
Clark and Vets & Pats for each purchasing one of the
bigger mini bikes!

Thank you,
Dennis Clark, Vice Commander
Dndclark99@gmail.com or 920-619-6445

Beja Parade to Glory
The past two years have been extremely trying financially.
Due to the forethought of our predecessors, Beja has been
protected financially by the trustee-managed Emergency
Operations, or ‘Rainy Day’, Fund.

The Beja Divan and Trustees worked diligently to create
avenues to save money in our operations, and with the
assistance of the Rainy-Day fund, we kept the lights on
and met the needs of our membership.

As we move into the end of our year and the upcoming
Parade to Glory at the November meeting, we ask that
you, your club, or unit consider donating to the ‘Rainy Day’
fund. Together we can protect our organization well into
the future as we diligently work to reimburse this fund.







Howard Wood, October 2, 2021
Oneida, WI

11/1, Kimme, David
11/2, Laviolette, Doug
11/5, Urban, Joseph
11/6, Rose, Bruce
11/7, Burlison, Leland
11/8, Hamilton, Roger
11/8, Parkinson, Bruce
11/10, Hanson, John
11/11, Sylvester, Jacob
11/12, Campbell, Craig
11/12, Keller, Robert
11/13, Goeden, Theodore

11/13, Vannes, Dale
11/14, Basset, Daniel
11/15, Buettner, Lyle
11/16, Cason, Charles
11/16, Vanderbloemen, Tony
11/19, Gustafson, Doug
11/24, Semenok, Walter
11/25, Borchardt, Ross
11/26, Clarage, Charles
11/26, McMichael, William
11/28, Zimdars, Joshua
11/29, MacKay, William

November Birthdays!!

NOVEMBER Menu
Parade to Glory

Tender beef tips, mashed potatoes, 
peas and carrots, side salad, desert. $18

Call Ann at Beja (920) 498-1985
RSVP to Ann by November 1st

THANKS TO
SPIRIT

HALLOWEEN FOR
SUPPORTING

OUR CHILD LIFE
DEPARTMENT

Spirit Halloween, through
Spirit of Children, brings the
fun and funding to our

patients and families through their in-store and online
campaign each fall – raising nearly $7 million for Shriners
Hospitals for Children since 2007. These donations enable
our Child Life Specialists to help kids and their families
cope with the stress and challenges that come with the
hospital experience.

While this funding provides life-changing support to our
patients year-round, Spirit Halloween doesn’t stop there.
Their dedicated employees work tirelessly to deliver
costumes, accessories, decorations, and more to ensure
Halloween is an extra special day for our patients.

Three easy ways you can support Spirit Halloween’s
efforts.

1.Shop online with code GIVING21
Visit www.spirithalloween.com and use promo code

GIVING21. Save 10% on your purchase and Spirit
Halloween gives 10% to support child life at local
children’s hospitals, including Shriners Hospitals!

2. Shop in-store and thank the employees for their
efforts
Don’t forget to download the 10 for 10 coupon, which
grants you 10% off your Spirit Halloween purchase and
donates 10% to Shriners Hospitals for Children when used
in Spirit Halloween locations in select hospital markets,
including: Boston, Chicago, Erie, Greenville, Ohio,
Pasadena, Philadelphia, Northern California, Salt Lake
City, Shreveport, Spokane, St. Louis, Tampa, Texas, and
Twin Cities.

3. Post on social media to show your support
What better reason to post a photo of your Halloween
costume than for the kids? Share your support of this
generous campaign by tagging #SpiritofChildren and
#ShrinersChildrens

Continued in next column



Nobles and Ladies, I would like to thank you for the
wonderful turn out at the October meeting.  I hope that my
presentation gave you a little insight into what the year
2022 will look like.  I am looking forward to leading Beja, if
I'm successful in being elected Potentate.  I've learned a
lot from my predecessors and hope to use that knowledge
to make Beja a better Temple.  

For those Nobles & Ladies that were unable to make the
meeting, I will give you a brief synopsis of what the year
will look like.  January has the Public Installation of
Officers for the 2022 year. February, I hope to have a
representative from the Twin Cities Healthcare Clinic
Prothstetics Department.  March meeting will be Mardi
Gras themed, possibly Mint Julips will be served, if our
Chief Aide is up to it.  April, we will have Breakfast with the
Easter Bunny and Beja Shrine Circus.  May brings the
Kentucky Derby, so men bring out the suits & Ladies bring
out the big hats.  June is our annual pie/cake auction. It will
be a Luau.  I can't wait to see a few of our Past Potentates
in grass skirts. Also the Potentates Ball will be held at the
Backstage of the Meyer Theater. July brings us a great
fundraiser, the John Ottum Golf Outing.  August will have
a journey down to Tripoli Shrine for a Brewer baseball
game with Tripoli and Zor Shrines.  At the end of August
will bring the annual Car Show at the Brown County
Fairgrounds.  September we will have the Honored Ladies
Luncheon.  October Noble Jake Sylvester will give his
presentation for his 2023 year.  November is the Parade to
Glory.  Finally December is Breakfast with Santa.

There are a couple of important dates that I would like
everyone to mark down.  February 10th-12th, we will be
hosting the Midwest Shrine Association winter meetings.
We will be looking for Nobles & Ladies to help out with
various duties.  Then August 17th-20th will be Midwest
Shrine Association Summer meetings.  This event will be
big since most Nobles will be bringing their families.  I will
update everyone as more information is released.

Fraternally yours,
John Van Lanen, Chief Rabban
920-264-5864
john.vanlanen@gmail.com

A message form Beja’s

Chief Rabban

CONSIdER AdVERtISING!
Shriners! If you own a business your company
should consider advertising in the Beja Bugler.

It reaches all Beja Nobles in the state of
Wisconsin and we offer very attractive rates. 

If you are interested in advertising, 
contact Ann in the Beja office, (920) 498-1985, 

or  email bejashrine@new.rr.com.

JOIN OUR 
E-MAIL LIST

Keep up to date on activites and more
www.bejashriners.com

I hope everyone is starting to enjoy the change in the
weather. 

Great news, we are starting to be able to use the new
expansion area at Beja Shrine. 

Green Bay Chapter Order DeMolay would like to
announce that they are excited to be able to use the new
area at Beja. They will be having new advisers join the
Chapter along with new members this year. Lots of new
changes. 

Bethel 32 Job’s Daughters also has lots of things going
on. They too are looking forward to the new area at Beja
and the changes it will affect.   

Both groups will be looking to try some new fundraisers
this year. Please be aware and try to support them the
best you can. Thank you again for all the help and support
you offer the youth 

Fraternally, Charles Clarage

THE YOUTH CORNER The Youth 
ADVENTURES
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The Fall Ceremonial may have been canceled, but
the membership drive is not over. The Divan will
perform a Cold Sands initiation ceremony for a
candidate prior to any Beja meeting. Have you
proposed your Just One? 

Membership is the responsibility of every Beja Noble!
Want to help? Contact John VanLanen and offer your
services 

There are several ways to refer a Master Mason for
membership:

• Visit WebFez.shrinenet.org/referral and enter his
name. You make the referral, and your membership
team takes it from there. Simple! 

• Direct your proposed member to
beashrinernow.com where they can fill out an e-
petition that will be directed to the recorder. If you
have any questions about membership contact the
Recorder or the Membership Chair.

• Hand them a pocket petition (available in the lobby
at Beja) or, print out a petition from the link in the
weekly newsletter, the eBugler.

Propose your Just One today.

Submitted by, Your Membership Team

Beja Membership Scoreboard 
  

Beginning Membership - Jan 1, 2021 354*
  
Creations (Goal: 18-??) 
Affiliations 
Restorations (Goal:07) 
Total Gains 0
  
Demits 
Suspensions (Goal: 0) 
Expired (Black Camel) 
Expulsions 
Resigned 
Total Losses 0
  
Gain/Loss 0
  
Current Membership 354
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SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR
CHILDREN®

There are 22 Shriners Hospitals for Children locations - All
in North America!  Beja specifically supports two of these
hospitals - Chicago and Twin Cities.

Since the first Shriners Hospital opened in 1922, the
healthcare system has improved the lives of more than 1.5
million children by providing world-class pediatric specialty
care. Today, Shriners Hospitals for Children is a unique
health care system with a reputation for finding answers
and giving families hope. At our locations in the U.S.,
Canada, and Mexico children receive quality care for
orthopaedic conditions, burns, spinal cord injuries, and
cleft lip and palate, regardless of the families’ ability to pay
for services.

Take a drive and enjoy 
the Fall colors!



November 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1
Peninsula Shrine
Club Meeting

5:30pm

2

5:00pm Trustee’s
6:30pm Divan

Meeting

3
Beja 

Meeting 5:00pm

4 5

11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

6

7 8 9 10 11
Oconto Shrine
Club Meeting

12
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting
Appleton Meeting

11:30pm

13

14 15 16 17 18
Inter-City Shrine
Club Meeting
Bear Lake

Campground 

19

11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

20

21 22

Vet’s & Patriots
Meeting  6:00pm

23 24 25NO
Inter City meeting

5:00pm 

26
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting
Appleton Meeting

11:30pm

27 

28 29 30

Beja Shrine UPCOMING EVENT CALENDAR

some regular scheduled meetings have been canceled due to Covid-19

Thanksgiving
Day

Daylight
Savings Time

Ends

Parade to Glory

VeteransDay

Beja
Sporstmans

Night



800.848.5306 | 262.965.2111 | www.threepillars.org

Whether you join our community-based Wellness Connection, 
become a part of our team, or experience our full continuum

 of care, we welcome you.

Independent Living | Catered Assisted Living | Memory Care Skilled 
Nursing | Short-Term Rehabilitation | Wellness Connection

Lifestyle.     Value.     Trust.

MOVING? SEND US YOUR CHANGE OF ADDRESS
WITH THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL TO

Recorder
Beja Shrine temple aaonms
1950 Bond Street
Green Bay, WI 54303

UPCOMING 2021 ACTIVITIES
For More Details: www.bejashriners.com

November 2021
Nov 3rd - Beja Open Meeting - Parade to Glory / Door - Vets & Patriots
Nov 6th - Beja Sportsman's Night

december 2021
Dec 1st - Beja Stated Meeting - Election of 2022 Officers / Door - Hillbillies
Sec 3rd - Beja Holiday Cash Raffle / Appreciation Party 6:30 pm
Dec 5th - Breakfast With Santa

January 2022
Jan 5th - Beja Closed Meeting

REMINDER
The Deadline for the

BEJA BUGLER Articles
for the December Issue is 
November 10th, 2021

NON-PROFIt
U.S. POStAGE

PAId
PERMIt NO. 639
GREEN BAY, WI


